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INTEGRATING EUROFE'S AIR TRAFFIC CONTROL

=8 may 1990

Thank you f£or wyour letter mfﬁjﬂ’ﬁﬁ;il. I fear that I cannot
be responsible for everything printed In the newspapers,
least of all by Harvey Elliott. [ wish it were otherwise.

gn the ECAC scrategy, I have made it clear to journallsts
that the integration proposals do not in Chemselves mean
extra UK spending; what they do mean is that equipment which
the CAA would have installed anyway should be technically
compatible with the equipment of our ECAC partners. [ was
at pains to put this forcibly at the presz briefing after
the ECAC Miniscerial meeting lLast week.

The only interpretation [ can put on the 400 million figure
in Harvey Elliott's .articie is that It represents CAA's
spending continuing at about the present rate to Ccthe end
of the decade, I expect Harvey Elliott is as capable as
the Treasury of drawing a straight line.

I am sending coples of this lertrer te the Prime Minister,
Douglas Hurd, Nicholas Ridley and Sir Robin Butler.

CECIL PARKINSON
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Treasury Chambers, Parliament Street, SWIP 3AG

The Rt Hon Cecil Parkinson MP

Secretary of State for Transport N b F ™.
Department of Transport

? Marsham Street E,H‘P =
London 215

g o
30 April 1990

SW1F 3EB

Tens ‘Dec ¢tc:.r5 of Stal,
INTEGRATING EUROPE'S AIR TRAFFIC {:lﬂmim-
o

I have sean your letter nifl3’ﬂ5;ll to Tom Eing.

2. When you first proposed an initiative to increase the
integration of Air Traffic Contrel in Europe, I said that I was
content, provided it would lead to no additional public
expanditure. Your officials have assured mine that the ECAC
strategy document has no  additional public expenditure
implications, and on that basis I am content for you to endorse
it.

3. I am, however, concerned by the report in *The Times" that
you would be looking for an additional €400 million for CAA
investment over the next decade. I understand that the proposed
investment is for a project that has not been seen by your
officials, let alone by the Treasury. It is clearly unacceptable
that thera =shsuld have bksen statements to the prese proposing
public expenditure for which there is no provision, and for which
no approval has even been sought, still less given. 1 need not
spell out the massive pressure on public expenditure at presant.
I must ask you to ensure that there are no more statements of this
nature on this, or any other project.

4. I am copying this letter to the Prime Minister, Douglas Hurd,
Nicholas Ridley and to Sir Robin Butler.

Movrs 'EurcnﬂHAf

NORMAN LAMONT

"-;I:-qur:d by-the Chugl Seore
and E&nﬁ T
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INTEGRATING EUROPE'S AIR TRAFFIC CONTROL

Thank vou for a sight of th vAC Tepoiv. 1 am pleased that
you are making progress on this complex issue. Air traffic
congestion already costs us millions and is likely to cost us
more by the end of the 1990s. The sooner integration and
harmonisation of ATC systems is achieved, the better. You
have my full support for the line you are proposing.

I am sanding a copy of this letter to the Prime Minister,
Tom King, Douglas Hurd, John Major and Sir Robin Butler.

mML By
ﬂn%ﬁ-m
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INTEGRATING EUROPE'S AIR T *Flﬂ CONTROL

I wrote to you Gn,LH‘T:?ﬁber about the measures my Department
and the Civil Aviation Authority had been taking to tackle the
problem of air traffic control congestion,

As a8 result colleagues agreed to the UK playing a crucial role
in the Task Force, which had been set up by the European Ciwvil
Aviation Conference (ECAC), to consider the scope for integrat-
ion of European air traffic control systems. I attach a copy of
my earlier letter for ease of rveference.

I am now writing to let you kncw that good progress has been
made In the work on integration and ECAC has produced cthe
enclosed report (Alr Traffiec Control in Europe - ECAC Strategy
for Che 1990s5), which is consistent with the plans we envisaged
for the Future integration of air traffic contrel in Europe. A
copy of an Executive Summary of the report is also enclosed.
The report will be considered at a meeting of ECAC Transport
Ministers on 24 April.

The report contains helpful objectives on the progressive
integration of air rCraffic control systems in Europe. [t
includes a clear cut plan and specific recommendations on the
management of an integration programme through Eurocontrol. I
believe that this ls a major step forward in the management of
air traffic in Euvrope. 1 am particularly pleased that this was
as 8 result of a UK initiative and we have plaved a leading role
in pushing it throush, We can justifiably be proud of the
result.

There is a high chance that the report will be unanimously
agreed om 24 April. [ hope wou and colleagues agree that I
should endorse the report on behalf of the UK on 2% April., If I
do not hear from vou by midday on 23 April I will assume that
you are content.




am sending a copy of this letter to the Prime Minister,
Douglas Hurd, .John Major, Nicholas Ridley and to Sir Robin
Butler.
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INTEGRATING EUROPE'S ATR TRAFFIC CONTROL

[ am writing [0 seek your agreement to A major new initliacive
for dealing with chortcomings in Europe's air traffic control
sysCems.

Over the last year my Department and the Ciwil Awviation
Authority have been pursuing wvigorously the strategy agread
between Paul Channon and George Younger last summer for tackling
the serious problem of air traffic contreol congestion., Domesti-
cally, the Civil Aviation Authority has devised and publizhed
short and medium term plans for increasing the capacicy of
the UK's system during the 1990s, The Covernment has played
its part by approving a doubling of the investment programme
of the National Air Traffic Serwvices. The CAA is now implement-
ing 1its programme at full speed and evolving L[ts long term
proposals to provide facilitlies to support UK air EtraEfic
services into the next century. These will be published
next summer.

Internationally, the UK has played a leading role in the
European Civil Aviation Conference and Eurocontrel in galvaniz-
ing political commitment to improving co-crdination and co-
operation between alr traffic control authorities acrass
Europe. Under our Presidency last wyear, the process of
revitalizing Eurocontrol was begun and Che organisation was
given & key role in setting up the Central Flow Management
Unit for the whole of Westernm Europe. A number of other
practical Inicfatives within Eurocontrol were successfully
initiated.




Since the beginning of August, my Department has been reviewing
the whole air traffic control strategy to see how best to
carry it [Eorward. Domestically, we feel the Civil Aviation
Authority's proposals now represent a satisfactory recovery
programme, though we recopgnize that until the mid 199%90s the
National Alr Traffic Services will be very stretched in coping
with the expected traffie levels, The key question here
is whether the management of the HNational Alr Traffic Services
will be able to deliver the very ambitious investment programme
now in the pipeline. [ will be writing to you separately
about this.

Internationally, it 1is c¢clear that much more must be done
to 1improve co-prdinacticn between the national systems. AL
the beglinning of September, my Department set up a Working
Group comprising officials from your Department, the Department
of Trade and Industry, the Foreign and Commonwealth Office
and from the Civil Aviation Authority te develop a consensus
en Che way forward in Europe. I attach a copy of the Group's
repork.

There was unanimity within the Group that current initiatives
in Europe, though wvery helpful, would not be sufficient to
provide adequate air ¢traffic control capacity in the years
ghead. A greater political commitment and drive towards
the planning and provislon of air traffic services will Bbe
needed if Western Europe's systems are to be able to handle
the predicted traffic 1levels. The Group looked at three
alternative strategies - intensifying co-operation between
natienal air traffic control authorities, integrating Eurocpe's
air traffic control systems whilst retaining separate national
authorities, and creating a unified Eurocpean supranational
air traffic contrel system  under one management. The Group
Eavoured the second option - integratiomn.

[ strongly support the integration option. Under this opticn,
states would enter inte a specific commitment to integrate
their systems to an agreed timetable and to effect the changes
to Che institutional framework to achieve this. The Iintegrated
system would be operated from a series of area control centres,
which would have compatible systems and equlpment and would
be connected by a common communications network, Some changes
of airspace boundaries might be agreed, but we would expect
most control centres Cto conCinue to be operated by national
authorities. The system would function irrespective of state
boundaries, which would become transparent to alrspace users.
More details about the concept are given In Ammex I! of the
Group's report.

I am not attracted to the option of seeking the early establish-
ment of one supranational air traffiec control organisation
for rthe reasons set out in the Group's report. I believe
such a move would delay progress rather than advance it at
this stage, and rthe practical obstacles would mean that this
approach would be wunlikely to succeed. Nevertheless cthere
may be substantial benefits from unification in specific
areas. The states of Western Europe have already agreed,




as a result of the UK's iniciative last year, to unify flow
management under Eurccontrol. There may well be other elements
of cthe system (the communications network, for instance)
where Che arguments for unification are particularly strong
and those against are weak. In any event I see a greatly
enhanced role for Eurocontrol in developing a single integration
plan Eor Western Europe and in helping the national authorities
te implement [t. We may need to consider further institutional
changes, given that Eurocontrel's membership does not at
present cover the whole of Western Europe.

There 1s now a window of opportunity for the UK to play a
crucial role in influencing events over the next six months.
In response to a UK proposal, the European Civil Aviation
Conference recently established a Task Force to examine the
scope for further integration of air traffie control systems
in Europe. The Task Force 1is required to reposrt to member
povernments by rhe end of February, im preparation for a
meeting of Transport Ministers probably next April, I want
the UK to play a leading role in the Task Forece and to put
forward the integration option as set out in the Group's
repart . The likely rimetable for action over the next six
months 1s given at Annex I1I of the Group's report. The
culmination will be the meeting of European Transport Ministers,
at which we would hope the CGovernments of Western Europe
would commit themselves to integrating their systems and
Lo making the institutional changes needesd te achieve this.

I should be grateful for your conflirmation that you are content
for my Department to proceed as proposed above, keeping vour
officials in touch as the negetiations unfold.

I am sending a copy of this letter to the Prime Minister,
Nigel Lawson, John Mayor, Nicholas Ridley and to Sir Robin
Butler.
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CECIL PARKINSON
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